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Contact: David Bergmann of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (614) 466-8574
Consumer Advocates Call for Fair Access Rule

Silver Spring, MD, October 4, 2004 – The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) should produce rules that will follow the language and intent of the Telecommunications Act and allow local telephone choice to continue, said the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) in comments filed today with the federal regulator.

In question is the preservation of the Unbundled Network Element Platform (UNE-P), the system that enables competitors to lease critical parts of the network from the Baby Bell local telephone companies at wholesale rates. The mechanisms in place, and set forth by the Act, have helped give residential and small business telephone customers more choices in providers and the opportunity for lower rates.

“The FCC should follow the law and serve as the ultimate decision maker by establishing rules that will continue to open local markets and ensure that access to necessary lines and equipment remain,” said Charles Acquard, Executive Director of NASUCA. “There is no need to reinvent the wheel when the Commission already has made a national finding that competitors’ ability to serve residential and small business customers would seriously diminish if they did not have access to the network.”

NASUCA’s filing proposes a framework for the rules that will promote competition for residential and small business customers, and is consistent with the Act. A key component focuses on the local switching element, which has prompted much of the current competition that exists today.

NASUCA recommended the FCC institute the following:

· Adopt most of the standards it previously imposed on the states to determine whether or not a competitor is “impaired” in serving customers without access to the Baby Bells’ local switching element. 

· Subdivide what the FCC has called the “mass market” into two separate customer classes – residential and small business. If not, the relative success of the competitive environment for small businesses would mask the waning number of residential consumers currently able to choose a competitive local provider. The result would end the unbundling of the network and the competitive environment would no longer be viable.  

· Allow the states, based on guidance from the FCC, to determine the geographic markets where impairment will be measured. 

· Base its determination of impairment on the records developed by the states in proceedings ordered by the FCC. 

· Maintain the standard that if competitors are serving both residential and small business customers through the use of their own switches, the Baby Bells would not have to lease their equipment to those providers. 

NASUCA believes that unless these standards are adopted by the FCC, the slow but developing competitive market for residential and small business customers will not survive. 

About NASUCA

The National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) is an association of 42 advocate offices. Members are designated by laws of their respective states to represent the interests of utility consumers before state and federal regulators and in the courts.

